 


                             Wednesday December 15th, 2010

       Preserve @ Cardinal Creek Maintenance Association Meeting

The meeting started at 7: 08 pm by President Deb Jones.  A roll call of board members present was initiated with Vice President Jade Newton absent. Secretary Jack Jensen documented the meeting minutes.  Twenty homeowners (including the board) were present for the meeting.

The meeting was called to order by President Deb Jones and she read the minutes from the previous meeting (October 27, 2010).  These minutes were approved by Ed Ago (346 Sunset Blvd) and seconded by Pete (Forrest) Leigh (30132 Autumn Drive).  

Lisa Mazziotta from Schrank and Associates presented the proposed 2011 budget along with the board.  All homeowners had been previously mailed the proposed budget on 12-3-10.  The meeting was opened up at this time for homeowners’ questions about the proposed budget.  Jim Mazzochi from 446 Autumn Drive questioned how the budget was to be balanced since the income from the homeowners assessments were significantly less than the final proposed budget of $176,841.00.  Lisa explained that the budget would be balanced either by the bank (Cole Taylor) which currently owns the development or the potential sale of the development to either of the 2 entities bidding on it.
Scott Osantowski (29981 Blue Herron Dr.) proposed to accept the 2011 budget as presented with the exception of reviewing it at a later date based on the pending development sale.  Bill Holzer (140 Bald Eagle Lane) seconded it with the addition of an expense review to be added if and when the sale takes place.  The budget was passed at this time.
The board reminded the homeowners present that 2 board member positions would be up for election in March of 2011 and several homeowners questioned if the bank or new owners would have a position on the board.  Lisa Mazziotta from Schrank stated that she believed that they would have a right to run for one of them but needed to confirm this with the association’s attorney John Voorn and report back to the homeowners.

The homeowner meeting schedule for 2010 is now scheduled to take place quarterly with the first meeting in March of 2011.  This will also be the meeting to vote and have the election for the 2 board member positions up for replacement.

There was no further business brought up before the board.

The meeting was adjourned by President Deb Jones at 7:45 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

___________________________________________________________________  
Jack Jensen, Secretary
